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APPLICANT: Barge Design  

ADDRESS: 4 Sheridan Square, Suite 100, Kingsport, TN 37660 

REPRESENTATIVE: Brian Hill  

 

Planner:  Samuel Cooper Meeting Date:               7/17/2025 

Approved:   Date: 7/17/2025 

Denied:   Reason for Denial:  

Deferred:   Reason for Deferral:  

 

PROPERTY INFORMATION:   Brickyard Village Phase 1A Letter of Credit Release 

 ADDRESS:     Saint Andrews Drive 

 DISTRICT, LAND LOT:   11th Civil District, Tax Map 046P Parcel 009.00 

 OVERLAY DISTRICT:  Not Applicable  

 EXISTING ZONING:  PD, Planned Development  

 PROPOSED ZONING:  No Change  

 ACRES:     +/- 2.017 

 EXISTING USE:    Vacant 

 PROPOSED USE:    Single-Family Residential  

 

INTENT 

Edens Investment, Inc. has requested that the Planning Commission accept a Subdivision Bond for the 

remaining on-site improvements for Brickyard Village Phase 1A. The remaining on-site improvements are 

listed in the subdivision bond estimate and total $116,778.59.  

This Subdivision Bond will replace Edens Investment, Inc., existing Irrevocable Letter of Credit for Brickyard 

Village Phase 1A, which was accepted by the Planning Commission on April 17, 2025. The Subdivision Bond 

will cover all remaining on-site improvements for Brickyard Village Phase 1A and Phase 1B.  

Staff recommends accepting the new Subdivision Bond for Brickyard Village Phase 1 and releasing Edens 

Investment, Inc. from the Irrevocable Letter of Credit for Brickyard Village Phase 1A, contingent upon the 

Subdivision Bond being submitted and approved in a form acceptable to the City Attorney.  
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Recommendation: 

Staff recommends accepting the new Subdivision Bond and releasing Edens Investment, Inc. from the 

Irrevocable Letter of Credit, contingent upon the Subdivision Bond being submitted and approved in a form 

acceptable to the City Attorney.  

 


